week. As is quite obvious to all of you, this has not been accomplished. The Telephone Company is working very hard to set this up and tells me that in another day or so it will be complete. At that time we will get out for you a memorandum as to telephone extensions. As of now, there is a memorandum listing the telephone extensions for each committee room so that at least you have a phone at which you can be reached. There are ample copies. There are some in the chamber. There are others at the information desk, and if you don't get one, if you will stop at the secretary's office, you will get one there.

It is very important that we have completed a roster as quickly as possible. We could now print a roster containing the names and addresses. The reason we are delaying is, as you know, we had hoped to print with the roster a photograph, a small photograph of each delegate. A number of delegates have asked us please to do this. The thing that is needed is your presence at the State Office Building today or tomorrow to have your photograph taken for the I.D. card. We will use a similar photograph for the directory. We are also holding up